
 

 

 

 

Personnel/Budget Committee 

Meeting Agenda 

City Council Chambers 

April 11, 2022 - 4:30 p.m. 
 

 
 

1. Personnel Budget Committee April 11, 2022   4:30 p.m. 

 

2. Consider proposal to add a First Response Vehicle to the Ambulance Dept. 

 

3. Consider PW positions, new full time and two seasonal positions.                                  

 

4. Consider Electric Vehicle Charging Station Issues: 

a. Fees 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Personnel-Budget Committee Meeting                                     March 14, 2022 
 
Members Present:  Councilor Mike Urban & Paul Novotny. 
Members Absent:  Councilor. 
Others Present:  Kay Wangen, Brian Burkholder, Shane Fox & Joel Young. 
 
Consider Fire Wall Upgrades:  The committee considered a proposal to upgrade the 
firewall for the police department, city hall and the Fire Department/ City Shop.  All of 
these were included in the capital goods plan, although they are scheduled for different 
timeframes.  For the sake of efficiency and the ability to get parts, it is recommended that all 
three of the firewalls get replaced at the same time.  Total cost would be $19,500, including 
labor.  The committee decided to recommend that the City Council approve these upgrades. 
 
Electric Vehicle Charging Station:  The general consensus was that it isn’t necessary to 
install wayfinding signs for owners of EVs, however, it might make the city look more 
progressive to other people who see that an EV charger is available in Chatfield.   Pricing 
will be determined at a later date.  The method of collection will be the use of an internet 
based app on people’s phone.   
 
Review development fees and standards:  The committee said they would be interested 
in learning any pros or cons associated with more narrow streets, zoning changes, etc.   
 
Consider potential allocation of American Recovery Plan funds:   
Maybe divide the dollars in three segments, with one part being used as a revolving 
fund….ask townships to help bolster the ambulance capital fund.  Connect Lone Stone to 
Hillside Drive via sidewalk 
 
Public Works positions:  The committee talked about the need to add a full time position 
for public works.  This would eliminate one seasonal position so the additional cost of this 
full-time position would be approximately $30,000 - $50,000, depending on the health 
insurance needs of the employee.  It was noted that the current budget has $20,000 of 
unallocated dollars in the budget, which might help transition into this position.  It was 
suggested that any new prospective employee should be capable to develop into a higher 
level position in the event that another employee separates from service for any reason.  



 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: PERSONNEL BUDGET COMMITTEE 

FROM: JOEL YOUNG, CITY CLERK 

SUBJECT: AMBULANCE CAPITAL PLANNING 

DATE: 03/25/22 

CC:  

Action Requested: Review the Ambulance Capital Fund     

 
Background: The four versions of the Ambulance Department Capital Plan is in response to two 
different proposals, one to add a First Response Vehicle to the Department and the other is to add 
an infusion of cash to the Department in order to make the ten-year turnover of ambulances more 
financially feasible. 
 
The spreadsheet labeled “A” assumes that the City purchases a new ambulance in 2024, which is the 
first year that it is practical to do so, based on the supply chain.  The other rig would be replaced five 
years later.  Each rig would be replaced on a ten year cycle, meaning that a new rig would be 
purchased every five years.  The Reserve Fund Balance toward the bottom of the sheet indicates that 
the Fund is adequately funded until about 2034. 
 
The sheet labeled “B”  is different in that it assumes a deposit of $150,000 into the Fund in 2022.  
Such an infusion of cash would make the Fund capable until approximately 2049. 
 
Sheet “C” builds on B by adding the First Response Vehicle.  With that addition, the Fund’s 
capability decreases by 5 – 8 years. 
 
Sheet “D” should be compared to sheet “A” as all the assumptions are the same except that “D” 
includes the First Response Vehicle.  The addition of the First Response Vehicle doesn’t make a big 
financial impact until after the mid-2030s. 



















 

INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM  

TO:  Personnel/Budget Committee  

FROM:  Brian Burkholder, SCS 

SUBJECT: 2 Summer help position openings 

DATE:  4/5/2022 

 

Action Requested: To update the committee on the interviewing and hiring of 2 summer 
help positions. 
 
Background: After placing the ad in the papers for weeks, announcement at the High 
School, city website and the Choose Chatfield page, I received 6 applications for the June 
through August position and 2 for the May through October mowing position. One of 
which is Kevin Koch that plan to return this year. 
 
  Currently, I have interview both the seasonal applicants and 3 out of 6 June- August 
applicants. I hope to hear back for the last 3 to set up a time for interviews and then look for 
council approval at the April 25th meeting. 
 
   The way the interviews have been going, I may have to consider hiring 2 June -Aug 
applicants based on experience. 
    
    
   
   
Thank you for your time, 
Brian Burkholder 
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